
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

LAKE MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

May 1, 2024 

Minutes of the Meeting 

Town Hall Conference Room 
 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Michael Gnazzo , on Wednesday  May 1, 2024 
7:02 P.M. 

 
Present:  Michael Gnazzo, Noreen Farrington, Robert Millard, Dave Vanderbilt, Robert 

Powell, Greg Stryker, Michael Scalise, Mary Roickle. 

Absent Excused:  Henry Beck, James Santos 

Minutes:  Michael Gnazzo called for a motion to accept the April minutes.  Motion to 

accept Mary Roickle, 2nd by Michael Scalise, 1 abstention. Motion Carried. 

Guest Speaker:   None 

Audience of Citizens:  Michael Armstrong, 95 Lake Road, Columbia and Frank Gifford, 15 Erdoni Road, 

Columbia 

Michael Armstrong asked to speak regarding spillway information he obtained . 

Discussion on siphoning off bottom of lake. Including Fire Dept. to use standby 

and spray not back into the lake.  

Communication:  Requested Town to Broaden LMAC information 

Permit Reviews:  None 

Dam Status:   Emergency Plan complete. 

Water Quality:   No  report-  

Fishing:   A muskrat was seen in the lake.  

Watershed  
Management Plan:  TRC report reviewed from March 11, 2024. There were  11 swales and drains 

tested for phosphorus and nitrogen. James Tracey to review the data.   
Phosphorus Quantity & Quality reaching Lake threshold. 56% of concentration  



from Utley Hill. The highest phosphorus concentration comes from Erdoni Rd. 
Dike and Woodland Terrace.  Highest Bacterial / E.coli & Nitrogen & Chloroform 
– Woodland Terrace and #2 Erdoni. 
It was reported by Mary Roickle that 12 goose eggs were addled.  The location 

of the nest was in close proximity of the dam.  No report of the Electro fishing 

results. 

Dam Emergency Plan:  Gate Repair: Mark Walters reported that Cost estimates on components and 

installation are in process. 

Budget Review:  None 

Open Business:  Boat Launch West side area. A proposal was received by Mark Walters with an 

estimate of $6500.00. 

A question was asked if LMAC should revisit the current horsepower limits. 

Chairman Gnazzo asked if there was any interest in creating a subcommittee to 

revisit the issue.  There was silence and no one chose to volunteer for a 

subcommittee. No further action will be considered. 

Reported by Mark Walters: all boats will be pre inspected prior to receiving one 

key to the boat launch gate. 

Adjournment:  Michael Gnazzo called for a motion to adjourn.  Mary Roickle  1, 2nd by Bob 

Powell. All approved Meeting adjourned at 8:07 P.M. 

Submitted by, 

Noreen Nuhfer Farrington 
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